

December 2021

CLUB OFFICERS

PRESIDENT:

ROBERT BREWER 719-640-5325 toyt225@q.com

VICE-PRESIDENT:

Steve Maikell

semaike@hotmail.com

TREASURER:

Al Testa 719-306-4831 aat222@centurylink.net

SECRETARY:

Vic Vickers 719-683-3350 vicvickers@elpasotel.net

LIBRARIAN:

Volunteer Needed

NEWSLETTER EDITOR:

Volunteer Needed

WEBMASTER:

Volunteer Needed

DEMOS/OUTREACH:

Volunteer Needed

From the Prez

Hello everyone.

Sorry about this being a little late but have been under the weather. First off there is **no**



Robert Brewer
President

meeting this month, have been talking to Bemis about meeting there but nothing yet.

A person by the name of Paul Schurtz wants some help making a cane for his father, his email is pschurtz212@yahoo.com.

Another person wants someone to rough turn about 50 or so hard Maple platters so he can finish turn them later, his email address that I have is ScoopJonC, If you can't get hold of him send me an email & I will send him the information. We have had some spam lately so don't know if this is real or not.

Hope everyone had a super thanksgiving & hope that you have a wonderful Christmas& new year!!

More on the meeting in January later, still hoping to meet at Bemis

Robert

Officers for 2022

Your present slate of officers will retain their positions for another year.

Holiday Freebies

Hal Testa has some logs, suitable for turning, in search of a new home. I can't remember species for sure. If intersted give him a call.

2022 Membership Dues!

Individual Membership \$30/Calendar Year (CY) Family Membership: \$50/CY.

Reciprocal membership \$20 (for those members who already belong to the Front Range or Pueblo Clubs)

Please make checks payable to: Pikes Peak Woodturners. You can mail it in to our Treasurer, Al Testa

NOTE: If you are just joing the \$30 membership will cover next year as well

Demonstrators Wanted

Do you have skills or a type of turning you do often? Would you be willing to share your skills? The chapter is always looking for demonstrators.

Fundraising & Raffle

We're always looking for ways to support our Chapter. Have an idea for a fundraiser? Grab one of the Chapter Officers and bend their ear. If you have some "<u>nice turnable</u>" wood laying around, that you know you won't use, donate it to the raffle and get a free ticket.

Want to write an article for the newsletter or a tutorial? Email it to Vic for now. And oh! By the way we are looking for an Editor for the Newsletter.

Facebook Page

Did you know we have a Facebook page? If you didn't before you do now. Members post pictures of projects along with info on wood available for sale, trade or they just need it gone. When you have a chance, go check it out at:

https://www.facebook.com/groups/191168840924000/